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2018 Annual Report

First Congregational Church
of Georgetown, UCC

Sunday, January 27, 2019



2017 ANNUAL MEETING MINUTES
JANUARY 28, 2018

Clerk read Article | as follows:

Article I: To receive the reports of the individual Council Members & their teams and
any others requested by the Council with the exception of the “2017 Financial Report
and Proposed 2018 Budget”, and the “Nomination Report” or take any other related
action;

Motion moved and second to receive Article | — no discussion - motion carried.

Clerk read Article Il as follows as follows:

Article II: To receive the 2017 Financial report, to hear the Finance Team’s proposed
2018 budget, and to approve a budget for 2018 or take any other related action;

Motion moved and second to receive Article Il - no discussion — motion carried.

Clerk read Article Il as follows:

Article Ill: To receive and hear the “Nomination Report” and call persons to fill Council
and Team vacancies or take any other related action;

Motion moved and second to receive Article Ill.

Discussion — Moderator indicated that all positions have been filled except for two
Diaconate positions. The Moderator will continue to seek out candidates to fill these
positions.

Motion carried

Clerk read Article IV as follows:

Article IV: To hear and act on any other business relative to Our Congregation and its
property.

No discussion occurred.

Motion made to adjourn meeting at 11:35 — motion carried.

Respectfully submitted by,
Toni Cassidy, Clerk















Moderator’s Report
2018

At the beginning of each year, | asked the church leadership three simple questions.
How can we grow our spirituality?

How can we expand our outreach?

How do we continue to excel at what we do well, while expanding our vision?

We will continue to ask these questions during the upcoming year and challenge ourselves as
we continue to share God’s blessings and teachings with each other and those that may be less
fortunate.

The year 2018 was a transition year of the church. In June of 2018, we said goodbye to Rev.
Lorraine Edwards, who served as our settled pastor for 6.5 years. While we were saddened by
her departure, we are excited with the opportunities this change has presented.

Our congregation’s traditional practice of “calling” a pastor affirms the active presence of God’s
Spirit in the search process. We prayerfully sought a pastor with gifts and skills that were best
for our congregation. This calling led us to Pastor Julie Mavity Maddalena as our Interim
Minister. Pastor Julie has done a wonderful job in a very short amount of time. Whether it’s
the ministry she provides, the support and comfort she provides to our congregation, her
participation at the church fair or making a gingerbread house, her contributions are greatly
appreciated. I'm excited about our future together.

Catherine Rose Dougherty, Victoria Elizabeth Orender and Cadynce Snow Pesce completed
their confirmation and joined to our congregation this year. We’re excited about their future
participation and contributions as members of our church.

Our annual events continue to be as successful as ever, and are anticipated by many within the
community. Our Strawberry Social welcomes in the Spring Season. Who can resist fresh picked
strawberries on top of shortcake, smothered with whipped cream? Behind the scenes,
everyone rallies together for a time of fellowship as we pick, sort, and hull the strawberries, as
well as bake the shortcake. The musical talents of our Church Band were on displayed. Many
thanks to Emily Knapp and Janice Murphy for their efforts and leadership.

Last spring, the first annual miniature golf outing was held as we continue to grow our
fellowship. Both young and old(er) got together to raise funds for the ‘Legacy Fund’. Many
thanks to Toni Cassidy for organizing this great event.

The annual church fair has been very successful over the past few years. This two day event
takes many months to schedule and coordinate, and each year seems to outperform the
previous year. Many volunteers are needed to cook all the glorious pies, soups, breads,



Moderator’s Report
2018

cookies, breakfast sandwiches, lobster rolls, hotdogs, chili, corn chowder, and apple frapples
that are sold during the fair. We have volunteers that work the candy store, the snack bar, the
raffles, the white elephant, the clothing store, the cookie walk. This year’s fair included a golf
outing. To top it all off, we end the fair with the best turkey dinner in town. Many thanks Deb
Lamoureaux for her assistance as co-chair along with the many volunteers that make our fair a
success. A job well done by all.

As with every fair or social event hosted by the church, we continue to expand our outreach to
Georgetown and the neighboring communities.

Throughout the year, much of the church council’s efforts focused on the needs of the church
building and property. With the dollars raised as part of the ‘Continuation of our Legacy’
fundraising campaign, along with the funds provided by the Town of Georgetown, we were able
complete some major property initiates, including complete the installation of the new doors
and applicable hardware, refurbishing the exterior steps, significant improvements of the HVAC
systems. Work was also authorized to do some exterior maintenance, including cleaning of
gutters, replacing storm windows, fixing the roof to eliminate ice dams over the church office.
Many thanks to Steve Pinto for his efforts throughout the year.

I’d like to thank the Church Council members for their efforts throughout the year. Without
your efforts and those of your teams, our outreach efforts and our spiritual growth, along with
everything else we do to spread God’s blessings would not have occurred.

In June of 2018, we said goodbye to Marilyn Crosby, our office manager. This past summer, we
hired Jessica Ford as our new office manager. Jessica did an excellent job stabilizing the office
during the summer months and into the fall as we transitioned to a new minister. I'd like to
thank Jessica as she works tirelessly to pull together newsletters, bulletins, the annual reports,
announcements, as well as maintaining minutes and other artifacts. Her subtle reminders keep
us on track and organized.

| look forward to 2019 as there are many opportunities for us to continue to grow as a church.
It is an honor and a privilege to serve as your moderator.

Respectfully submitted,

Rich Brock, Moderator






Diaconate

Annual Report 2018

“Faith makes all things possible... love makes all things easy.” Dwight L. Moody

Faithful dedication in love summarizes the Diaconate from 2018. Dwelling in a community of
faith and lovingly supporting each other, it is my gratitude and blessing to be on a team with
exceptional people: Rachel Angerhofer, Kristen Arsenault, Marie Birdsall-Chaffee, and Emily
Knapp. They sincerely care about our church and community. With kindness and devotion, they
dedicate their time and talents. Thank you!

Our church family is very blessed to have Dr. Reverend Julie Mavity Maddalena leading us in
worship and fellowship. Thank you to her and her family for answering the call to be with us!
We are delighted that they accept us into their lives with friendship and compassion. We
appreciate their dedication, warmth, and spiritual guidance for our Church!

We thank our office manager Jessica for quickly learning, dedicating her time, and keeping our
communication flowing!

A major thank you to all who take part in our worship services, our bible readers, greeters, and
Christian service helpers. We appreciate the exceptional music program, which is a pleasure to
listen to and participate in. Thank you to our organist Emily Knapp, our music director Bob
Knapp, the choir, bell choir and band for sharing your time and talents. Music is a beautiful part
worship allowing us to connect with God in unique ways.

We are very grateful for Jamie Krenn for organizing the altar flowers. Her ability to provide eye-
catching arrangements adds to our services. She also tends to our church garden, making our
grounds beautiful. Please contact Jamie if you would like to contribute.

Thank you to the Hospitality Team for providing mouth-watering refreshments and hot
beverages after service. We appreciate Janice Murphy and Ruth Soper for creating a warm
welcoming atmosphere with their tasty treats and comforting smiles.

Thank you very much for the Missions and Outreach Teams. Joan Chatterton, Marion Harding,
the Guild Ladies, and outreach team keeps us involved with events in our community, in our
country, and around the world. Your commitment and love for others are greatly appreciated.
The generous undertakings bring us together to help those in need.

We thank the ushers, George Comiskey, and Barry Games, for welcoming people to worship,
inviting guests to participate, preparing the sanctuary and for being the first ones to greet us all.
We thank the Stewardship Team: Toni Cassidy, George Comiskey, and Sylvia Johnston for
caring, preserving, and supporting our congregation. We appreciate the opportunity that you
give us all to participate in caring for each other and our church. We also thank all the speakers
who shared their personal stories and ways God blesses them in their lives.

JANUARY: Our year began with our traditional New Year’s Brunch, incorporating our worship
service with delicious food! We nourished our bodies and souls together.

Our Annual Meeting was held in accordance with Our Congregation’s Constitution and By-laws.
MARCH: The Church put together a Lenten booklet filled with personal reflections, stories,
poems, and photographs. We thank Emily and Bob Knapp for compiling the book and sharing it
with all of us!



Palm Sunday was held in our traditional manner. Maundy Thursday was a service of
communion, music, and scripture.

APRIL: Easter Sunday was a glorious day filled with the joys and hopes of our faith. We began
Easter with a sunrise service at Camp Leslie, followed by breakfast that nourishes our bodies
and our spirits. After the service, our youth hunted for the Easter eggs and all the fun of the
morning. Easter plants were delivered to members of our congregation by the Diaconate and
helpers.

May: In May we had 3 from Confirmation Class join our membership. Catherine Dougherty, Tori
Orender, and Cadynce Pesce completed a 10-week Confirmation class, planned their
confirmation service and presented to the congregation a project and essay. Mentors for the
confirmands were Gladie Kneeland, Kevin Southwick and Emily Knapp under the guidance of
Rev Lorraine Edwards. We are thankful that we got to hear about how our church is part of
their faith journey.

JUNE: Our annual strawberry social was undoubtedly a happy and successful event! We
enjoyed a wonderful time with a great turnout and fun music!

June also brings our traditional Children’s Service and our Graduation Sunday. We all look
forward to these special days of sharing with our wonderful youth.

In June we bid farewell to our dedicated office manager Marilyn Crosby as she entered
retirement.

We also bid farewell to a beloved Pastor, Rev. Lorraine Edwards, and her family as they entered
a new phase of life of healing and retirement.

JULY and AUGUST: The Diaconate and Church Moderator were busy reading Interim Pastor
profiles and interviewing candidates. We appreciate provisions for backup Pastoral coverage
and all the helping hands that brought us together in worship.

Our Wednesday evening worship services were in the Fellowship Hall. The Diaconate organized
the services while we searched for an Interim Pastor. The theme for our summer services was
“Summer in the Psalms.” It was a lot of fun, and we thank all who attended and participated!
We appreciate all those who provided messages, games, and music!

Our very capable team of Janice Murphy and Ruth Soper made sure we had delicious hot dogs,
lemonade, and delicious desserts! We hope you all had fun and enjoyed sharing your time and
memories with your Church family.

During our summer services, we were so blessed to have our musicians, who shared their God-
given talent with all of us. Each one of our musicians spends so much time researching,
preparing and performing for us. Thank you.

Thank you to Joan Chatterton for decorating our “School Supplies” box. You are a tireless
member of missions and never let us down. The box was overflowing because of the generous
support of all our church family. You are all the greatest.

SEPTEMBER: Our Sunday Services resumed.

We started our Rally Day with Christian Education. Then we warmly welcomed Julie as our
Pastor! The Blessing of the Backpacks continued as an excellent way to start the new “school
and work” year.
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Easter Sunday, April 1st
« Sunrise Service Breakfast

Youth Group provided breakfast for those who attended Sunrise Service at Camp Leslie,

immediately following the service, in the Fellowship Hall.
o Easter Egg Hunt

CD once again sponsored an Easter Egg Hunt on the front lawn of church immediately
following 10:30am worship. We appreciate all who donated candy Easter Eggs. It was a

beautiful day and the children had a lot of fun gathering the colorful eggs.
Children’s Sunday, June 10th

Children and Teachers were recognized with gifts during worship for participating in Church
School throughout the year. Graduates from high school and college were also acknowledged

as were Book Club and Mission.
Rally Day, September 10th

This year we welcomed Dr. Rev. Julie Mavity Maddelena to become out Interim Pastor. Rally
Day was her first Sunday Worship. She spoke a little bit about herself and we had cake during
Coffee Hour to give everyone a chance to speak with her following service. She also helped us
kick off the new year by Blessing the Backpacks/Briefcases for children and adults. Participants

were given a keychain to affix to their gear.

Christmas Pageant



Back by popular demand, the congregation participated in the Christmas Pageant. The
Christmas Story was narrated and the audience had bags presented to them prior to worship
with designated parts and props. The narrator read the story and as the songs were song, it
signaled the children and the congregants that is was time play their part and make their way to

the pulpit. They then remained there until the end of the pageant.

Teaching Schedule

Many thanks to the teachers who volunteered their time and talent to teaching our youth. This
is our second year we used the teaching schedule that teachers were only responsible for
teaching one third of the Church School year. Teaching assignments were done prior to Rally
Day. We had one classroom with approximately 5-8 children under the age of 14 on a weekly

basis. Teachers were assigned mid September-Christmas, January-end of March, April-June.

Respectfully submitted,

Michelle Brock Chairperson



Report of the Property Team
2018
The property team has been working on several different projects over this past year.

After some time for getting our approval for Our new front & side doors were received
them at the end of 2017. The Clark Street Bell Tower side door was replaced in late 2017, with
the Office Clark Street door replace in the Spring of 2018. The beautiful new front entrance
doors were also replaced late in the spring of 2018 with trimming in finished in early Summer.
The new door closures were installed, and the front stairs were completely rebuilt as well by
the end of the Summer. The Office side stair railings and stairs were refinished as well by
Summer’s end. Quite a project to beautify our church! This is part of the Legacy fund that has
been designated toward improving / repairing out Church’s infrastructure and we are grateful
for all who have supported this effort.

Another project that has been done with the benefit of the Legacy Fund is initiating the
replacement and upgrading of the 30 year old heating / AC system in the “new” part of the
church which has been having many operational issues the last few years. So far one heater has
been replaced and a new ‘heat pump’ installed for the Chapel & 3™ floor. The remainder of the
installation will be finished in the Spring of 2019.

One other contract with funds from the Legacy Fund, has been signed with most of the
work completed to finish securing the storm windows, repairing some siding that had failed and
replacing some storm windows that had been broken. A very large lift was required for this
effort! Did anyone notice this in the parking lot in December? At the same time the gutter on
the Clark Street side over the office was removed to help reduce the issues of ice damming that
we have had for a few years. There will be more icicles, but hopefully less ice buildup on the
roof. In the Spring of 2018, Aulson will remove and replace 6 feet of the roofing over the office
to replace and repair the shingles and ice & water shield materials to finally solve the issue of
ice dams and roof leaks!

The BIG balcony window was fitted with glass and refinished and then replaced in the
window space. The cabinet maker did a wonderful job on this replacement window, making an
exact copy of the original.

Some items that we may be considered for the coming year are for the Legacy fund
include:

e Replace the kitchen sink

e Paint the ceiling in the Fellowship Hall

e Refinish the walkways in the front of the church

Other more mundane things that were done by Property including
Replacing bulbs
Washing and waxing floors
Repairing bathroom fixtures and damaged ceiling tiles
Overseeing Fire Alarm repairs






REPORT OF THE WOMEN'’S GUILD

After a long winter hiatus, including the cancelation of our March meeting due to inclement weather,
we finally met again in April when we enjoyed a delightful visit from Gladie Kneeland. We held a prelude
discussion about Mothers’ Day and talked with Gladie about the ties that bind mothers and daughters.

In May we held our annual luncheon outing at the Bradford Tavern and honored our beloved Pastor
Lorraine as she was preparing to leave us at the end of June. We expressed our appreciation for her
interest, support and cheerful presence with us at our meetings. A lilac tree was presented to her, and
we hope that she will have happy memories of our group as she watches it grow in her garden.

Meetings were resumed in September as we welcomed Carrie Schuchardt from the House of Peace
mission, located in Ipswich, and serving victims of war in companionship with adults who have
disabilities. Carries’ presentation was a moving story of the hardships endured by immigrants, especially
the injuries and terrible burns suffered by children because of wars.

Guild members organized and manned the popular Cookie Walk for the Church Fair in October, one of
the ways we serve our Church. The Guild’s Steering Committee also provides leadership as the
Outreach Team for the mission work of the Church.

Fall meetings continued with an encore visit from Chris Comiskey, our Church Historian and President of
the Georgetown Historical Society. Chris recounted the history and the fun rivalry between the citizens
of Georgetown and Rowley as they battle over the ownership of the Old Nancy canon. We held a work
party for baby quilts and counted Coffee Hour Bowl change; both the quilts and the Penny Bowl
contents benefit the Community Giving Tree’s mission of helping children in the Merrimack Valley. The
funds collected allowed us to purchase a total of 116 dozen diapers for the mission; five quilts were
completed, and at Christmas we contributed 128 pairs of socks to Ruth’s House in Haverhill.

At our November meeting we had a wonderful opportunity to interact with our Interim Pastor Julie, and
hear about her faith journey. It certainly didn’t take any time, since Julie began her ministry with us,
before knowing her to be the caring and compassionate person she is. We already feel a special
partnership with Julie and the ministry that we’ll accomplish together.

Twenty-four members and friends were in attendance at our Christmas party, including our guests.
Following lunch, we were treated to a musical program organized and presented by four members of
our congregation. The music was joyous and fun, and our members are grateful for all the help we
received in decorating the Fellowship Hall, setting up for the party, and for the talented musicians whom
we have the pleasure of enjoying in our congregation.

After a productive and meaningful fall for the Guild, we are on hold for the winter months and will
resume our activities on April 2 with a Guest Social. Stay tuned! We always welcome newcomers and
friends.
Respectfully submitted,
Marion Harding & Joan Chatterton















Legacy Fund
First Congregational Church of Georgetown
Objective: Perform work on the Church infrastructure to keep the facility attractive, functioning well and safe

If you would like to help with this effort to revitalize the church Please send donations to the church office
or add to the collection plate with a specific notation on the donation that is for the Legacy Fund

GOAL $50,000

Current Level ! Thanks everyone!

Items Finished

* New doors installed on Front & Clark Street entrances
* Stairs refinished & painted on Clark Street Entrance
* Front stairs & Entrance Structure repaired / rebuilt

* Clark Street stairs finished and painted

* Fire alarm and system upgraded and replaced

* Cleaning and re-connecting gutters & Down spouts

* Repair and reinstall storm windows

* Repair attachment of storm windows

Original Proposed Projects
* Replace main doors for functionality and appearance
* Replace/upgrade Front & Clark Street stairs
* Replace / repair walkways
* Replace failing heat/AC system in 'new’ part of church
* Add awning over Cottage Street door
* Replace Fire Alarm Panel
* Repair Fire Alarm System

ltems on order fo be completed in 2018/ 2019

* New Heat & AC system in "office & class room*
part of church installed

* Re-roof over office area which has been leaking

Current Projects in evaluation
* Repair / replace walkways
* Replace kitchen sink

Future Projects not funded yet

* Cottage Street Entrance with Awning &

* Reconfigure Walkway to correct drainage issues on Cottage Street
entrance







First Congregational Church

2019 Nominating Report

2020

Moderator Rich Brock

Clerk Toni Cassidy 2022 [Nominated

Treasury Team Kristen Arsenault X 2021
Bob Knapp 2022 [Nominated
Sylvia Johnston 2020

Diaconate Marie Birdsall 2021

' Rachel Angerhofer 2021

Open 2022
Kristen Arsenault 2020
Alecia Balduf X 2020

Christian Development MaryAnn Nelson X 2021|Nominated
Tom Chaffee 2022 |Nominated
Kirsten Orender 2020

Property Team Steve Pinto X 2021|Re-Nominated
Paul Nelson 2022 |Nominated
Kevin Southwick 2020

Member At Large Ruth Soper 2020|Nominated




